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     May 7, 2018 
 
 
 
ASTM consensus has not yet been obtained on this information letter. An appropriate ASTM ballot will 
be issued in order to achieve such consensus. 
 
 
 
TO:  Caterpillar Surveillance Panel Mailing List 
 
SUBJECT: Correction to 1K/1N Liner Requirements 
   
 
 1K/1N Information Letter 09-2, Sequence No. 30, when originally issued and subsequently 
incorporated into D 6750-09, omitted the removal of the need to take liner surface measurements.  Since liner 
surface measurements are not required for the 1Y3998 liner section 9.3.4.1 has been updated. 
 
Section 9.3.4.1 has been corrected accordingly and is attached. 

 
 
 

 
 

Hind Abi-Akar  Frank M. Farber 
Project Engineer Director 
Caterpillar, Inc.  ASTM Test Monitoring Center 

 
 
Attachment 
 
cc:  http://www.astmtmc.cmu.edu/ftp/docs/diesel/CAT/procedure_and_ils/1k-1n/il18-01.pdf 
 
Distribution:  Email 



(Revises Test Method D6750-17 as amended by IL17-1) 
 

 
9.3.4.1 Oil the liner bore with Exxon-Mobil EF-411 oil. 
 


